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MiOTA 2017 Winter 
Newsletter – Message 
from the Leader 

Greetings & Happy New Year to all! 

To say the start of 2017 has been filled with 
political turmoil seems like an 
understatement.  There not only are changes 
being made and more changes promised on 
the horizon, but they are being ushered 
through with the speed of a gazelle.  The 
result, whether intentional or not, is chaotic 
to keep up with.  While the right kind of 
change and speed can be good, the wrong 
kinds can be equally devastating.  So far, 
there appear to me more threats appearing 
on the horizon for our profession than 
changes for the betterment of it at this point, 
as we are starting the year with concerns of a 
new proposed rule by Medicare.  

MEDICARE PROPOSALS AND SPLINTING 

One of the first changes that stands to have a 
MAJOR impact on our abilities to practice as 
clinicians is the proposed Medicare change 
which threatens our ability as Occupational 
Therapy Practitioners to fabricate orthosis.  
Per AOTA: “In the new proposal, 
occupational therapists who furnish and 
fabricate custom orthotics must be “licensed 
by the state [as a qualified provider of 
prosthetics and custom orthotics], 
or…certified by the American Board for 
Certification in Orthotics and Prosthetics…or 
by the Board for Orthotist/Prosthetist 
Certification.”   - 
http://www.aota.org/Advocacy-
Policy/Federal-Reg-
Affairs/News/2017/obstacles-proposed-rule-
hand-therapists.aspx  Although fabricating 

orthoses is well within our skills and scope of 
practice, this is a serious threat to our 
practice and it is imperative we fight this to 
the victory.  We urge you to visit the link 
above and be active in advocating for our 
profession. CMS is accepting comments 
until March 13th, 2017.  The more voices, the 
easier we will be to be heard by policy 
makers.  It only takes a few minutes of your 
time – but the impact of this could last a 
lifetime. 

HUMANITY AS THE MEGA-PIECE PUZZLE 

The unrest and divide pre-election and post-
election are most certainly continuing post 
inauguration. When I recently revisited the 
AOTA Code of Ethics, I found an excerpt 
which I found served as a moving reminder; 
“The profession is grounded in seven long-
standing Core Values: (1) Altruism, (2) 
Equality, (3) Freedom, (4) Justice, (5) Dignity, 
(6) Truth, and (7) Prudence. Altruism involves 
demonstrating concern for the welfare of 
others. Equality refers to treating all people 
impartially and free of bias. Freedom and 
personal choice are paramount in a 
profession in which the values and desires of 
the client guide our interventions. Justice 
expresses a state in which diverse 
communities are inclusive; diverse 
communities are organized and structured 
such that all members can function, flourish, 
and live a satisfactory life. Occupational 
therapy personnel, by virtue of the specific 
nature of the practice of occupational 
therapy, have a vested interest in addressing 
unjust inequities that limit opportunities for 
participation in society (Braveman & Bass-
Haugen, 2009).” 

- http://www.aota.org/~/medi

a/Corporate/Files/Practice/Et

hics/Code-of-Ethics.pdf 

People have the right to make their own 
personal decisions regarding political views 
and it is important we respect that.  In the 
end, it is not if we are left or right or red or 
blue, but rather, remembering first and 
foremost we are all humans.  I think when we 
think back to our days in school to become 
the occupational therapy practitioners we 
are now – or are about to be come – we all 
remember the importance of identifying our 
client’s roles.  No two people carry the same 
roles or responsibilities; we are in different 
walks of life, from diverse backgrounds, 
upbringings, social status, experience, 
education, etc.  People are, if you will, like a 
huge mega-piece puzzle.  We may share 
common borders and similarities, but we are 
all still unique.  For those of us, the diversity 
that makes us up, comes together in the 
form of Occupational Therapy, and, as such, 
our puzzle, when put together well, paints a 
strong picture and advocates to the potential 
of occupational therapy as a profession.  So, 
regardless our views, we, together as 
members of this association, have the power 
to transform together into a beautiful 
landscape for the purpose of advocating for 
our profession.  

As always, thank you for your membership – 
and your voice – for our profession at the 
state level.  As always, we encourage your 
dual support of our profession at the state 
and federal level. 

Thank you - Sincerely, 

 Kirsten 
Kirsten Matthews, MA, OTRL, CLT 
Leader of the Executive Committee 
Michigan Occupational Therapy Association 
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MOTEC MEMO 

Winter 2017 

By:  Sara Clark, MOTEC Member 
and AFWC of Western Michigan 

University 

Happy winter from MOTEC (The 
Michigan Occupational Therapy 
Education Consortium)!  Our 
consortium is a collaborative 
group of all the OT and OTA 
academic fieldwork coordinators 
in the state of Michigan.  

Please see the pictures below of 
the new faces of MOTEC in 2017! 

Kim Banfill has taken over full 
fieldwork coordination as the 
Academic Fieldwork Coordinator 
at Wayne State University.   

 

 

Annette Horton is now sharing 
fieldwork coordination with Juliane 
H. Chreston at Baker College – 
Flint.  

 

 

Marta Muusz is the new 
Academic Fieldwork Coordinator 
at Eastern Michigan University.  

 

Dr. Nancy Vandewiele Milligan is now 
the new Founding Director of the 
Occupational Therapy Doctorate 
(OTD) program with the School of 
Health Professions & Studies at the 
University of Michigan-Flint. The 
program has submitted their letter of 
intent to ACOTE and has tentative 
plans to admit 40 students in Fall of 
2019. 

The 2017 MOTEC Fieldwork 
Educator Day Program will be 
titled Centennial Supervision to 
celebrate 100 years of the 
occupational therapy profession! 

The free one-day program will be 
offered three times in 2017, at 
three different locations: 

May 19th, 2017 = Davenport 
University, Grand Rapids, MI 

September 15th, 2017   = Wayne 
State University, Detroit, MI 

November 10h, 2017 = Mott 
Community College, Fenton, MI 

The 2017 program agenda 
includes: a panel of fieldwork 
educators, collaborative models of 
supervision (supervising more 
than one student at a time), a 
discussion on OT/OTA role 
delineation, and administrative 
updates from AOTA and MiOTA.  

MOTEC will also have a fieldwork 
educator training session at the 
annual MiOTA state conference in 
October 2017.  

You can find the registration 
information for the 2017 Fieldwork 
Educator Days on the MOTEC 
page of the MiOTA website: 
http://www.miota.org/motec.php. 

Thank you, fieldwork educators, 
for your service hours!  

 

 

MIOTA Legi slative Update 
Bret Marr – Muchmore Harrington Smalley & Associates (M HSA )  

. 

MIOTA Legislative Update 

Bret Marr – Muchmore Harrington 
Smalley & Associates (MHSA) 

 

2016 Wrap-up – Before previewing what 
we expect for 2017, let’s quickly wrap up 
last session’s activity and results.  At the 
state level, the November election 
produced moderate changes in the 
makeup of the legislature.  Republicans 
maintained a 63-47 seat majority and 
only one incumbent lost their reelection 
bid.  However, 43 new members took 
office in January of the 110 members in 
the House so there’s a lot of education 
to be done for these new state officials.  
Please reach out to your state 
representative to help educate them on 
the practice of Occupational Therapy in 
the state. 

 

MIOTA spent a large amount of time on 
the CCBHC program (Certified 
Community Behavioral Health Clinics).  
This is a federally funded pilot program 
to provide health and mental health 
services locally.  The program was 
created in D.C. with the help of Michigan 
U.S. Senator Debbie Stabenow.  MIOTA 
worked with the state DHHS 
department to advocate for the 
inclusion of OT services by providers in 
this pilot.  Unfortunately, and to the 
surprise of health care officials 
throughout the nation, Michigan was 
not chosen as one of the pilot states.  
Thanks goes out though to the MIOTA 
members who worked with Sen. 
Stabenow and lobbied their local 
legislators on behalf of OT practitioners 
throughout the state. 

This year, MIOTA will be focused on 
telemedicine issues.  The state, like most 
regulatory bodies, is well behind the 
advancements taking place in the health 
care industry regarding technological 
advances and it is very evident in how 
telemedicine services are regulated and 
reimbursed.  MIOTA will be monitor all 
bills on the topic and looking for 
opportunities to increase access to OT 
services throughout the state. 

 

The Committee that will spend a lot of 
time on this is the House Health Policy 

http://www.miota.org/motec.php
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Committee.  This committee was 
recently named and its members are 
below.  If you see someone from your 
area that you have a relationship, 
personal or professional, please let 
MIOTA know and we can help arrange a 
visit or meeting to discuss MIOTA’s 
viewpoint on health care issues. 

 

Health Policy 
Hank Vaupes (R) Committee Chair, 
(Fowlerville)  
Winnie Brinks (D) MVC, (Grand Rapids) 
Jim Tedder (R) Majority Vice-Chair, 
(Clarkston)   
Andy Schor (D) (Lansing) 
Joseph Graves (R) (Linden) 
LaTanya Garrett (D) (Detroit) 
Daniela Garcia (R) 90th District (Holland) 
Sheldon Neeley (D) (Flint) 
Jason Sheppard (R) (Lambertville) 
Abdullah Hammoud (D) (Dearborn) 
Julie Calley (R) (Portland)   
Kevin Hertel (D) (St. Claire Shores) 
Diana Farrington (R) (Utica) 
Roger Hauck (R) (Mt. Pleasant) 
Pamela Hornberger (R) (Chesterfield 
Twp) 
Bronna Kahle (R) (Adrian) 
Jeff Noble (R) (Plymouth) 
 

Notes from the Membership 
Committee  

Membership Numbers: 

Associate 1 

Honorary 9 

OT 331 

OTA 35 

Retired 10 

Student 233 

TOTAL 619 

 

Thank you for your membership!  - The 
membership committee is so appreciative 
of your membership and we are working on 
a variety of efforts to grow new members 
and retain members. 

Our efforts and plans for 2017: 

 Providing guests at chapter 

meetings with a hand out 

on the benefits of 

membership to encourage 

joining our organization 

 Hosting events that are 

non-chapter meetings 

across Michigan to educate 

on the benefits of 

membership as well as 

provide information on our 

state regulations related to 

the practice of OT in our 

state 

 Monthly email blasts to 

members on the benefits of 

membership that can be 

printed off by members to 

share with colleagues 

Things you can do to grow membership: 

 Invite a member of the 

Membership Committee to 

join one of your staff 

meetings to talk about 

MiOTA 

 Discuss your experience at 

chapter meetings, 

conference or attendance 

at a continuing education 

webinar with a peer 

 If you are a fieldwork 

supervisor talk to your 

student about the benefits 

of membership  

 Invite a peer to come to a 

chapter meeting with you 

as a guest 

Upcoming continuing education webinars: 

 February 23, 2017 7 p.m.  (I 

hour) Home Modifications:  

Karen Koch  

 March (date to be 

determined) LSVT – 

Bernadette Kosr   

 April (date to be determined) 

Amy Lamb, AOTA President 

– Distinct value of 

Occupational Therapy 

 

MiOTA Communications Report 

Sara Clark, MiOTA Communications 
Director 

The MiOTA Scholarship Review 
Committee chose Kelly Luczak, an 
occupational therapy student from 
Western Michigan University, as the 
winner of the 2017 MiOTA Student 
Scholarship. Kelly submitted the 
following thank you letter to the 
MiOTA office: 

 

My name is Kelly Luczak. I am a 
second-year graduate student at 
Western Michigan University’s 
Program in Grand Rapids, MI. Thank 
you to the MiOTA Scholarship 
Committee for selecting me as the 
recipient for this award.  

As a student, it is a great honor to be 
recognized by my state association. 
MiOTA was the first association I 
joined to build connections with as a 
graduate student. This well-
established organization offers great 
educational growth opportunities, 
advice, and as well as leadership 
opportunities to students at all levels.  
I had the opportunity to see MiOTA 
advocacy in action when I attended 
Lansing Lobby Day in April 2016.  
After attending that event I can see 
how a state organization helps be the 
voice of our profession to state 
government - decision makers.  

http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/vaupel/
http://housedems.com/state-rep-winnie-brinks
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/tedder/
http://housedems.com/state-rep-andy-schor
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/graves/
http://housedems.com/state-rep-latanya-garrett
http://gophouse.org/representatives/westmi/garcia/
http://housedems.com/state-rep-sheldon-neeley
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/sheppard/
http://housedems.com/state-rep-abdullah-hammoud
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southwest/calley/
http://housedems.com/state-rep-kevin-hertel
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/diana-farrington/
http://gophouse.org/representatives/central/hauck/
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/hornberger/
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/kahle/
http://gophouse.org/representatives/southeast/noble/
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In 2017 I hope to give back to MiOTA 
through volunteering to help with 
Lobby Lansing Day, writing an article 
for the MiOTA Newsletter, and 
helping with the 2017 MiOTA State 
Conference.  

I am also very involved in our Western 
Michigan University Student 
Occupational Therapy Association 
(SOTA).  In 2016 our student 
organization hosted a Zumbathon to 
benefit the Mental Health Foundation 
of  West Michigan (MHF). As a board  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

member of the student association, I 
had the shared responsibility of 
collecting items for a silent auction 
from local businesses. The Zumabthon 
raised over $3000.00 for Life, Laugh, 
Love and Be Nice Programs (school-
based teen suicide prevention and 
anti-bullying programs run by MHF).  I 
will always value service as an 
important part of my occupational 
therapy career.  

Please see the MiOTA website – 
Communications Tab for updates on 
MiOTA Chapter meetings planned 
for 2017 and minutes from recent 
meetings. Thank you to the MiOTA 
chapter leaders for being the “voice” 
of MiOTA across the state! 

December Finance Report 
(As of 12/31/2016) 
 
Income:                                   
Budget $95,051.00 
(Actual $91,268.82) 

 
Expenses:                                 
Budget $95,020.00 
(Actual $90,902.21) 
 
Income   versus Expense:         
Budget $31 
(Actual $366.61) PROFIT 
 
Balances as of 12/31/2016 

MiOTA Checking – $4,727.05 

MiOTA Savings - $2,505.17 

MiOTA Scholarship CD – $23, 552.75 

 
Bills Approved to be Paid: 
$500.00 Scholarship Award 

 

April is 
Occupational 
Therapy Month.  
Please share 
activities you 
provided to 
celebrate OT 
month. 
Share at casedo@northvilleschools.org   

Deadline is May 01, 2017. 

 

mailto:casedo@northvilleschools.org
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